Fountain Lake Elementary

COBRAS

August 2023

Welcome back Fountain Lake Elementary Cobras! We are excited to see all the students and families! School Starts Monday, August 14th.

Morning Transportation:

- Car riders can be dropped off beginning at 7:30 am.
- o Bus riders will unload beginning at 7:45 am.

Afternoon Transportation:

- Car riders will be dismissed from 2:45 3:30 on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday.
- Car riders will be dismissed from 1:45 2:30 on Wednesdays.
- o Bus riders will be dismissed at 3:10 on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday
- o Bus riders will be dismissed at 2:10 on Wednesdays.
- FACES after-school program will begin September 11th. Look for the application in your child's backpack once school starts.
- K-1 parking lot is closed for the bus unloading zone from 7:00 3:30. Parent parking is available by Safe Room A.
- If you need to check out your child or attend any meetings, you may park in the K-1 parking lot between 8-2:30.
- Any daily transportation changes must be sent through a written note to your child's teacher or you may call the office before 2 pm each day, and before 1 pm on Wednesday.
- Teachers will be using Seesaw again this year for communication and PBIS for behavior. You will receive instructions from your child's teacher on how to connect to both of these during Open House.
- The Administration will communicate through our FL Cobras App/FL Cobras website news/Elementary Facebook Page. Please download the FL Cobra App and subscribe to Elementary Notifications.
- We encourage you to download our Handbook, as there have been a few changes this year. There is a QR code for it in this packet, which is always available on the website.
- Regular attendance to school is essential to your child's social, emotional, and academic success. Our attendance policy
 allows for a maximum of 6 unexcused absences per semester. Please see the attached letter from Juvenile Judge Cecilia
 Dyer regarding their cooperation and enforcement of FLSD's attendance policy.

Thank you for partnering with us to make the 2023-2024 school year great! If you have any questions, please contact the K-1 office at 701-1708.

Mrs. Katie Curry, Principal

Mrs. Jennifer Freeman, Assistant Principal